
 
 

April 1, 2023 
 
Dear Wolverine Rangers members and Range War participants,  
 
I would like to welcome you to the 2023-2024 Wolverine Rangers Cowboy Action shooting season.  This year we 
will host our 25th anniversary Range War.  We are planning to make this special anniversary a memorable one.  
While many items are in the works, I wanted to share some of the special items we are planning for this year.  
 
First, we are having a stage writing contest.  We are inviting everyone to submit their favorite stage for 
consideration in this year’s match. This can be a stage you love, one that you enjoyed at a previous Range War, 
or just one that you thought up that you would like to shoot.  These can be submitted via email, mail or in person 
to Sinola Kid.  Entries will be accepted now thru June 1st, 2023.  Our range committee will review all entries and 
select ten stages for the 2023 Range War.  Each selected entry will be published in our shooter’s handbook as the 
stage writer and receive a special 25th anniversary award from the Wolverine Rangers.  Let’s all dig deep and 
find some real gems to enter.  
 
Second, we are looking for stage sponsors for this year’s match.  Each stage sponsor will receive 
advertising/recognition space in the shooter’s handbook as well as signage on the stage.  Sponsorships will start 
at a recommended donation of $100 per stage.  We will use these funds to update our props, tables, and feel of 
the stages.   Of course, we are open to suggestions as well for improvements.  If you are interested in sponsoring a 
stage this year, please contact me to discuss by July 1st, as we need time to get the book updated.  
 
Third, our awards banquet will again be at Alexanders banquet facility. We are working on buckles and new 
side match awards this year with a 25th anniversary logo.  We are trying to make these standout and be 
something special, so having a count earlier than normal will help.   Please sign up early so we can plan our 
numbers efficiently.    
 
Fourth, we will be adding a top gun shoot off this year.  This will be on Sunday, shortly after the main match 
concludes.  Participants will be notified on Sunday.  More details to come as we start posting the match schedule.  
I am excited that we will be adding this fun event this year.   
 
Fifth, we have just finalized the contract for golf cart rentals.  Information and sign up for these will be posted 
soon on our website.   There will be an electronic application, like our shooter registration that you will be able to 
sign up and pay the fees for the carts and receive an email confirmation. 
 
Lastly a few notes about our shooting season in Michigan.  Shoot dates can be found on our calendar and website 
at www.wolverinerangers.org.  Note these are subject to change and we do our best to post any changes as soon 
as we know them, both on our website and via Facebook.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions 
or would like additional information.  
 
Our Annual Wolverine Rangers Free Shoot and Membership Meeting will be hosted by the Rocky River 
Regulators at Detroit Sportsman’s Congress on Sunday July 16th.   
 
We look forward to seeing you at our local shoots and the 2023 Wolverine Rangers Range War this season. 
 

Very truly yours,  

 
Sinola Kid, Captain 
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201 West Big Beaver Rd., Ste. 1020 
Troy, MI  48084 
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